
Notice of Potential Conflict of Interest 

Webb County appointed Tony Arce, Jr. to the Webb County - City of Laredo Regional Mobility 
Authority (“WC-CL RMA”) Board of Directors on or about February 17, 2021, and reappointed 
him on or about February 12, 2024.  On May 27, 2025, Mr. Arce began serving as the Chairman 
of the Board of for Gateway Community Health Center in Laredo, Webb County, Texas. The 
Gateway Community Health Center receives funding from Webb County.  Mr. Arce does not 
receive compensation for his role as Chairman of the Gateway Community Health Center.   

While serving on the WC-CL RMA Board, Mr. Arce will continue in his position as a director of 
the WC-CL RMA.  Mr. Arce will not incur any obligation of any nature that is in substantial 
conflict with the proper discharge of his duties on behalf of the WC-CL RMA.  


